April 28th, 1924,

Mrs, F. H. Sproule,
5062 Sherbrooke St. West,
Hontrealo.

Dear Mrs. Sproule:i-

Let me on behalf of the Univer-
sity and myself than¥ you warmly for the assurance

that the NHotre Dame de Grace Women's Club would
denate a scholarship for Social Service Workers.

I have had some conversation
over the telephone with Mrs. Latham who asked me
if the scholarship could be restricted to appli-
cants from that part of our c¢ity served by your
Club., There could be no objection to such a re-
striction, but if no applicants came forward from
the Notre Dame de Yrace district, I would hope that
the Club would make it generally available. I am
‘quite sure the benefit derived from your help to
some worthy and promising student will repay the
community many times over.

With all good wishes, 1 am,

Yours faithfully,

Principal.




